2016 BOONE COUNTY RESOURCE MANUAL

Tenth Edition

Children's Bureau, Inc.
Community Partners for Child Safety

Serving Boone, Hendricks, Montgomery, Morgan & Putnam Counties

Children's Bureau, Inc.
Community Partners for Child Safety
Boone County Community Network
Boone County Resource Council

Special thanks to the Boone County Community Network for maintaining an online version of the resource guide. Please visit http://ibccn.org for additional community events and notices as well as for updates on community resources.

Emergency Services

Dial 911 in case of an emergency

Adult Abuse Hotline

1-800-992-6978

http://www.in.gov/fssa/da/3479.htm

Advance Police Department

112 N Main St Advance, IN 46102 765-676-6611

Boone County Sheriff's Department

1905 Indianapolis Avenue Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-1412 http://www.boonecountyindianasheriff.com

Child Abuse Hotline

1-800-800-5556 http://www.in.gov/dcs/2971.htm

Indiana Poison Center

1-800-222-1222 http://iuhealth.org/methodist/poisoning/

Indiana State Police

Boone County (Indianapolis) 1-800-582-8440 Road Information 1-800-261-7623 http://www.in.gov/isp/

Jamestown Police Department

421 E Main St. PO Box 165 Jamestown, IN 46147 765-676-6331

Lebanon City Police

201 E. Main Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-8836 http://www.cityoflebanon.org/police/

Thorntown Police Department

101 W. Main St Thorntown, IN 46071 765-436-7677 http://bccn.boone.in.us/thorntown/police.html

Whitestown Police Department

7 S. Main St Whitestown, IN 46075 317-769-2677 http://www.whitestownpolice.org/

Witham Emergency Services

2605 N. Lebanon Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-485-8000

Witham Emergency Services at Anson

6085 Heartland Drive Zionsville, IN 46077 317-768-2100 http://www.witham.org/

Zionsville Police Department

1075 Parkway Dr Zionsville, IN 46077 317-873-5967 http://www.zionsville-in.gov/police/



Table of Contents

Section 1: Abuse/Neglect/Substance Abuse	4
Section 2: Animal Services	5
Section 3: Childcare/Early Childhood Programs	5
Section 4: Clothing/Food/Furniture	7
Section 5: Disability Services	8
Section 6: Education/Employment	11
Section 7: Family/Parenting	12
Section 8: Financial Assistance	13
Section 9: Government	14
Section 10: Health Services	14
Section 11: Housing	16
Section 12: Information/Referral	17
Section 13: Legal Assistance	18
Section 14: Mental Health	19
Section 15: Recreation/Entertainment	20
Section 16: Senior/Veteran's Services	22
Section 17: Support Groups/Advocacy Organizations	23
Section 18: Transportation/Prescription Delivery	24
Index	27

This manual has been developed for the purpose of helping residents of Boone County locate needed services. Inclusion or lack of inclusion in this directory does not indicate an endorsement or lack of an endorsement on the part of the collaborators.

Section 1: Abuse/Neglect/Substance Abuse

Call 911 for emergencies

Adult Protective Services

1-800-992-6978 or 317-327-1403 http://www.in.gov/fssa/da/3479.htm

http://www.in.gov/fssa/da/3479.htm

- Report abuse/exploitation of elderly/mentally/physically disabled
- Failure to report suspicion of abuse is a Class A infraction

Al-Anon/Alateen-Area 17 Indiana

317-257-2693

http://indiana-al-anon.org/

Boone County Child Advocacy Center

218 East Washington Street

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-484-8410

http://www.boonecac.org/

- Multidisciplinary team approach
- Interviews children of abuse and/or neglect

Boone County Guardian Ad Litem/CASA

304 Courthouse Square

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-483-5252

http://www.in.gov/judiciary/galcasa/

- Volunteers represent children's best interests
- Abuse, neglect, probation, custody, visitation & guardianship issues

Boone County Prosecutors Office

103 Courthouse Square Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-6860

http://www.boonecounty.in.gov/prosecutor

Monday-Friday 8-4pm

Child Abuse Hotline: 800-800-5556 Department of Child Services

953 Monument Drive Lebanon, IN 46052

765 482-3023

http://www.in.gov/dcs/

Monday-Friday 8am - 4:30 pm

All citizen's suspecting child abuse or neglect are required by law to file a report

Children's Bureau, Inc.- Children's Shelter

Gene Glick Family Support Center 1575 Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Street Indianapolis, IN 46202 317-634-5050

- Emergency, temporary shelter for children & youth
- Planned respite care for children
- 24 hour/7 days a week access to a crisis worker

Community Partners for Child Safety Region 9 Children's Bureau, Inc.

1925 Crown Plaza Boulevard

Plainfield, IN 46168

866-431-4451 or 317-745-6496

www.childrensbureau.org

- Liaison provides in home assistance
- Help locating needed programs & services
- Working with families to achieve goals
- Assistance with needs such as:
 - Housing/Utilities
 - o Employment/Education
 - Food & Clothing
 - o Transportation
 - Childcare
 - o Parenting Information
 - Legal resources
 - Mental health
 - Substance Abuse information
 - Medical/Dental/Vision
 - o Disability issues
- Free & Voluntary service
- Available to anyone caring for a child 0-17 years old
- Serving Boone, Hendricks, Montgomery, Morgan, and Putnam counties

Indianapolis Intergroup Alcoholics Anonymous

Phone: (317) 632-7864 http://www.indyaa.org/

Indiana Region of Narcotics Anonymous

317-875-5459

http://www.naindiana.org/

New Life Recovery Home for Men

224 S. Lebanon St.

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-4955

- Low cost transitional housing/12 step program
- Serving alcohol/drug addicted males
- Intensive outpatient treatment program

Prevent Child Abuse Indiana

765-484-8410

http://www.pcain.org/

Prevention education & programs

Section 2: Animal Services

Department of Natural Resources

765-567-7859

http://www.in.gov/dnr/

To report a fish, wildlife, or pollution violation: 1-800-TIP-IDNR

Humane Society for Boone County

PO Box 708 Lebanon, Indiana46052 877-473-6722 or 765-485-8888 http://hsforbc.org/

- No physical on site facility
- Donations accepted

Lebanon Street Department

1301 Lafayette Avenue Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-8870 M-F 7am-4pm

http://cityoflebanon.org/street/services.cfm

- Animal Control for Lebanon only
- Recycling on site for Boone Co Residents

Spay Neuter Services of Indiana, Inc

Voice Mail 317-767-7771

http://www.spayneuterservices.org/

Low-cost, affordable spay/neuter prices

Section 3: Childcare/Early Childhood Programs

BASE-Before and After School Enrichment

Mental Health America of Boone County 1122 N Lebanon St Lebanon, IN 46052 (765) 482-3020

http://www.mentalhealthamericaofboonecounty.com

- Before & after school programs:
 - o Academic enrichment
 - o Fitness
 - o Leadership
- Summer program:
 - o Field trips
 - o Swimming
 - o Art & Crafts
- Lebanon & Western Boone schools
- CCDF Vouchers accepted

Boys & Girls Club- Lebanon Area

403 W. Main St. Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-5110 http://www.labagc.org/

- After school programs- Character & Leadership, Education & Career Development, Sports/Fitness & Recreation, The Arts, Health & Life Skills.
- Summer camp programs Early camper care, daily field trips and daily programs and clubs
- Sports leagues Soccer, Basketball, Volleyball, Jr T-Ball. & Futsal

Boys & Girls Club of Zionsville

Club East

1575 Mulberry Street Zionsville, IN 46077 317-873-6670

Club West

5964 South 700 East Whitestown, IN 46075 317-769-2222 http://www.bagcoz.org/

- Child care programs
- Sports programs
- Character and Leadership Development
- **Education and Career Development**
- Health and Life Skills
- Arts
- Sports Fitness and Recreation

Child Care Answers (Marion & Hamilton County) 317-636-5727

http://www.childcareanswers.com

Child Care Resource Network(Boone County)

800-932-3302 or 765-742-7105

http://www.thechildcareresourcenetwork.org/

- Child care resource & referral programs
- Licensure information
- Sponsor, recruit and train child care providers

Childcare/Early Childhood Programs (Cont'd)

Child Care Development Fund (CCDF) Children's Bureau, Inc.

2529 Schuyler Avenue, Suite 500 Lafayette, IN 47905 765-838-3805 866-287-2420

Fax: 765-838-3816 www.childrensbureau.org

- Childcare vouchers for low income persons
- Serves families who work or attend school

Early Head Start

Community Action Program Inc. of Western Indiana

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-4195 or 765-793-4881

http://capwi.org/

- Pregnant mothers or children ages birth to 3
- Health/nutrition/education/mental health services
- Child development information
- Community resources

First Steps of Mid-North Indiana

620 Morland Dr Lafayette, IN 47905 765-420-1404 or 877-811-1644 765-420-1406 Fax http://www.indianafirststeps.org/

- Early Intervention Services
- Serves children 0-3 years w/developmental delays
- Low or no cost
- Wide variety of family centered services
- Referrals taken from agencies or individuals
- Eligibility evaluations provided free of charge

GROW Extended Care Offerings Zionsville Community Schools

(317) 733-4847

http://www.zcs.k12.in.us/

- Before & After Care (BAC)
- Kindergarten Bridge
- Middle School JAM
- Preschool Programs at Boone Meadow
- ZCS Summer Explorers' Day Camp

Head Start

Community Action Program Inc. of Western Indiana

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-4195 or 765-793-4881

http://capwi.org/

- Center-based preschool ages 3-5
- Comprehensive child development programming
- Comprehensive health/dental services
- Family goal setting & parent education
- Services for children with disabilities
- Transportation for center-based program
- Field trips, literacy nights, parent meetings
- Must meet income guidelines to qualify

Healthy Families Indiana

909 W Main Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-653-4820

765-653-8045

http://www.in.gov/dcs/2459.htm

- In-home support for pregnant mothers & newborns
- Resource information & referral
- Early childhood education
- Budgeting & personal finance education
- Ages 0-3 years

Witham Family YMCA

2791 N Lebanon St Lebanon, IN 46052

765-483-9622

http://www.OurCauseIsYou.org/

- School Break Camps Ages 6-15
- Summer Camps Ages 5 and up
- Safe Sitter Program
- Preschool Enrichment
- Child Watch Center
- Active Older Adults/Silver Sneakers programming
- Indoor four lane, 25-yard lap pool/Therapy Pool
- Swim Lessons/Water Fitness Classes
- Gymnasium
- Youth Sports
- Outdoor Playground
- Wellness Center/Personal Training
- Health Education/Community Room
- Multi-purpose rooms
- Visit website for classes and schedules

Section 4: Clothing, Food, & Furniture

Boone County Pregnancy Center

1404 N Lebanon Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-3306

http://www.lifecenters.com

Mon. & Thurs. 9am - 6pm Tues. & Wed. 9am - 1pm

- Faith based
- Pregnancy tests/Ultrasounds
- Infant/Maternity clothing, formula & diapers

The Caring Center

1230 Ransdell Court Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-2020

http://www.thecaringcenter.net/

Mon & Wed 8am-2pm Tues/Thurs & Fri. 11 am - 5pm First Sat of each month 9 am - noon

- Clothing & Food distribution
- Table Talk-Support Group to discuss food issues
 - Manage food dollars
 - o 1st Tuesday 5:30pm
- Cooking Club
 - Creative Fun Hands on cooking ideas
 - o Every Wednesday 11:30-1pm
- Christmas toy assistance (13-18 years old)
- Food/clothing/cash donations accepted
- Emergency assistance
- Distributes Thanksgiving/Christmas baskets
- Volunteers always needed
- Community garden
- Transitional housing program
- Backpack Attack

CICOA The Access Network

317-254-3660 or 800-432-2422

Relay Service 711

http://www.cicoa.org/

- Serves older adults & people with disabilities
- Delivers hot mid-day meals to seniors@
 - Crawford Manor Apartments
 9940 Hoosier Village Dr.
 Indianapolis, IN46268
 317-873-6510
 - Lebanon Manor Apartments
 740 W. Maple St
 Lebanon, IN46052

765-482-6171

o Thorntown Public Library

124 N. Market Street Thorntown, IN46071 765-436-7348

Classic Reruns

620 Indianapolis Avenue Lebanon, IN 46052 765-894-6772

http://www.thecaringcenter.net/programs/classic_reruns.html

Monday-Friday 11 am - 6pm Saturdays 10 am – 2pm

Furniture Pick-up Friday 11am-4pm

- Very low cost used Clothing
- Boutique section/Formal Wear
- Furniture/appliances/household items
- Baby/maternity items/ Toys
- Collectibles/Antiques/Seasonal items
- Donations accepted at the Caring Center (1230 Ransdell Ct., Lebanon, 765-482-2020)

Division of Family Resources

362 Mount Zion Rd Lebanon, IN46052 800-403-0864 http://www.in.gov/fssa/ https://www.ifcem.com Monday-Friday 8am - 4:30 pm

- Food Stamp Program
- Apply online/Computer available at office to apply

The Giving Tree /Jamestown Christian Church

11 E. Main St. Jamestown, IN 46147 765- 676-5415

http://www.jamestownchristianchurch.net/

2nd/4th Tuesdays 1:00-3:00pm 2nd/4th Thursdays 4:30-6:30pm

Food/Clothing for Jamestown area residents

Lebanon Community of Shalom 304 W. Green St.

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-891-9065

http://www.lebanoncommunityshalom.com/

Tuesday 5-7 pm

Saturday 11 am--1 pm

Free hot meal program open to anyone

Clothing/Food/Furniture (Cont'd)

Love INC.-Love In the Name of Christ

817 W Pearl St. Lebanon, IN46052 765-482-6144

Monday - Friday 10:00 am -2:00 pm

http://www.loveincbc.org

- Operates as a Call Center (no walk-in requests)
- Not equipped for emergency requests
- Leave a message 24/7
- Volunteers available to follow-up on request
- Local churches providing food & clothing

Meals on Wheels

Lebanon: 765-482-0487 Zionsville 317-733-1536 or 317-873-6974 Central Indiana 317-252-5558

Shalom 765-891-9065

http://www.mealsonwheelsindy.org

Purdue Extension Boone County

1300 E 100 S Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-0750

http://www.extension.purdue.edu/boone

- Nutrition Education Program:
 - o Free Nutrition Classes @ home or other location
 - o Receive free cookbook for 1st nutrition class

Saint Joseph's Catholic Church 5 Loaves & 2 Fish

319 East South St. Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-5558

- Food pantry –1st& 3rd Saturdays 10-10:30am
- Time subject to change-check posting at rear doors

Shalom Kid's Lunch Program

765-891-9065

http://www.lebanoncommunityshalom.com/

- Free lunch food for children who qualify for free & reduced lunch
- Mondays during school breaks
- Distribution sites: Lebanon, Whitestown, Zionsville, Mechanicsburg, Advance, and Thorntown
- Please visit website or call for times & locations

WIC of Boone County

A division of The Arc of Greater Boone County

903 W. Main St.

Lebanon, IN 46052

Monday 8:30-7:00 Tuesday 8:30-1:00

Thursday 8:30-4:00 Friday 8:30-4:00

765-482-6176

Fax 765-482-6187

www.thearcgbc.org

Supplemental food and nutrition education program for women, infants and children

- Pregnant, postpartum, & breast feeding women
- Children ages 0-5

Zionsville Presbyterian Church

4775 W. 116th St.

Zionsville, IN 46077

317-873-8137 Ext 1087

http://www.zpc.org/resources/community-partners/

Thursday 5-6pm

Friday 12-2pm

- Food donations & volunteers welcome
- Closed major holidays
- Serving Boone County

Section 5: Disability Services

About Special Kids

317-257-8683 or 800-964-4746 http://www.aboutspecialkids.org/ Monday-Friday 8am-4:30pm

Online Resource Directory

The Arc of Greater Boone County

900 W. Main Street Lebanon, Indiana 46052 765-482-6815 85 E Cedar St Zionsville, IN 46077 317-873-9829 www.thearcgbc.org Monday-Friday 8am -4pm

- Mainstreet Enterprises: Work skill development
- Job Connection: Job search and on the job assistance
- Personal and Community Services: Daily living skills training

Disability Services (cont'd)

Aspire Indiana Behavioral Health System

1600 West Main Street Lebanon, IN 46052

1st time clients: 877-574-1254 Current clients: 765-482-7100 24 hr Crisis Line: 800-560-4038

TTY: 317-475-7272

http://www.aspireindiana.org/

- Deaf & Vocational services
- Community based case management
- Transitional employment
- Sliding scale fees
- Outpatient Services
- Substance Abuse Treatment
- Medication Therapy

Blind and Visually Impaired Services Division of Disability & Rehabilitative Services

1-877-241-8144

http://www.in.gov/fssa/

Boone-Clinton-North West Hendricks Joint Services

1122 N. Lebanon Street

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-483-3090 or 800-423-5107

Serves: Lebanon, Western Boone, & Northwest

Hendricks School Corporations

Hamilton, Boone, Madison Special Services Cooperative

1775 Field Dr.

Noblesville, IN 46060

317-773-2134

Serves: Sheridan Community Schools

- Service eligible students ages 3 up to 22
- Deaf/Vision/Hearing Impairments
- Emotional/ Learning Disabilities
- Mental/Developmental/Physical Disorders

Bureau of Developmental Disabilities Services-BDDS

7155 Shadeland Station Indianapolis, IN 46256 317-845-1646 or 877-218-3530 http://www.in.gov/fssa/ddrs/

Caregiver Supports/Medicaid Waivers

Boone County BMV License Branch

2222 N. Lebanon Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-2830

• Disability License Plates and Permits

CICOA The Access Network

4755 Kingsway Drive, Suite 200 Indianapolis, IN 46205 317-254-3660 or 800-432-2422 Relay Service 711 http://www.cicoa.org/

- Resource center on programs/services
- Serves older adults & people with disabilities
- Resource Guide online

Community Partners for Child Safety Region 9 Children's Bureau, Inc.

1925 Crown Plaza Boulevard Plainfield, IN 46168 866-431-4451 or 317-745-6496 http://www.childrensbureau.org/

- Liaison provides in home assistance
- Help applying for programs & services
- Working with families to achieve goals
- Assistance with needs such as:
 - Housing/Utilities
 - o Employment/Education
 - Food & Clothing
 - o Transportation
 - o Childcare
 - o Parenting Information
 - Legal resources
 - o Mental health
 - Substance Abuse information
 - o Medical/Dental/Vision
 - o Disability issues/applications
- Free & Voluntary service
- Available to anyone caring for a child 0-17 years old
- Serving Boone, Hendricks, Montgomery, Morgan, and Putnam counties

Deaf and Hard of Hearing Services Division of Disability & Rehabilitative Services

1-800-545-7763 or TTY/Voice: 317-232-1427

http://www.in.gov/fssa/

Division of Family Resources

362 Mount Zion Rd

Lebanon, IN46052

800-403-0864

http://www.in.gov/fssa/

https://www.ifcem.com

Monday-Friday 8am - 4:30 pm

- Apply online -Computer available at office to apply
- Disability Medicaid applications

Disability Services (cont'd)

Family Voices Indiana

317-944-8982

http://fvindiana.org/

- Family support
- Information and publications
- Trainings/ events/News

First Steps of Mid-North Indiana

620 Morland Dr Lafayette, IN 47905

765-420-1404 or 877-811-1644

765-420-1406 Fax

http://www.indianafirststeps.org/

- Early Intervention Services
- Serves children 0-3 years w/developmental delays
- Low or no cost/family centered services
- Referral taken from agencies or individuals
- Eligibility evaluations provided free of charge

Indiana Children's Special Health Care Services Indiana State Department of Health: CSHCS

CSHCS Eligibility Section 800-475-1355 https://gateway.isdh.in.gov/CSHCS/index.html

Health services for children with severe chronic medical conditions

Indiana Veterans' Home

3851 N. River Road West Lafayette, IN 47906 765-497-8072 http://www.in.gov/dva/2352.htm

- Serving honorable discharge/service connected disability veterans
- Served 1 day in any war or authorized campaign
- Spouse of honorably discharged members

IN*SOURCE: Indiana Resource Center for Families of Children with Special Needs

1703 S Ironwood Dr. South Bend, IN 46613 574-234-7101 or 800-332-4433 www.insource.org

- Indiana Parent Training Program
- Regional Rehabilitation Training/Information
- Parents Helping Parents, a Regional Approach

IRIS-Indiana Reading and Information Services

WFYI

317-614-0404

http://www.wfyi.org/iris-reading-services/

 Print-impaired listen to readings of local newspapers, periodicals and books through the internet, dial-up service, or special radio receivers.

Love INC.-Love In the Name of Christ

817 W Pearl St.

Lebanon, IN46052

765-482-6144

Monday - Friday 10:00 am to 2:00 pm

http://www.loveincbc.org

- Operates as a Call Center (no walk-in requests)
- Not equipped for emergency requests
- Leave a message 24/7
- Volunteers available to follow-up on request
- Construction of handicap accessibility ramps by volunteers (cost of materials not covered)

Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc

PO Box 721 Zionsville, IN 46077 317-733-9393

http://www.morningdovetrc.org/

- Provides therapeutic riding
- Serves children and adults with physical, mental and emotional disabilities

Social Security Administration

888-577-1498

http://www.ssa.gov

Social Security Disability Applications

Vocational Rehabilitation (NorthWest)

2346 S. Lynhurst Drive, Bldg 100 Indianapolis, IN 46241 317-270-1005 or 877-876-2864

TTY: 317-270-1012

http://www.in.gov/fssa/ddrs/

- Vocational Rehabilitation Services
- Supported Employment
- Independent Living Services

Section 6: Education/Employment

The Arc of Greater Boone County

900 W. Main Street Lebanon, Indiana 46052 765-482-6815 240 S First St. Zionsville, IN 46077 317-873-9829 www.thearcgbc.org Monday-Friday 8am -4pm

- Mainstreet Enterprises: Work skill development
- Job Connection: Job search and on the job assistance
- Personal and Community Services: Daily living skills training

Indy Reads: Boone County

104 E. Washington Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-3460 x 1275 http://www.indyreads.org/boone

- Free help for adults:
 - o Reading/writing/comprehension
 - o GED/HSE support
 - o English as a New/Second Language
 - o Resume preparation help for adults
 - o Computer skills assistance

Ivy Tech

50 West Fall Creek Pkwy North Dr. Indianapolis, Indiana 46208-5752 1-888-IVY-LINE 3101 South Creasy Lane Lafayette, IN 47903-6299 765-269-5000 http://www.ivytech.edu/ Some classes held at Lebanon High School and Crawfordsville

Lebanon Community School Corporation

1810 N. Grant St. Lebanon, IN 46052 http://www.leb.k12.in.us/

- Superintendent's Office 765-482-0380
- Lebanon High School 765-482-0400
- Lebanon Middle School 765-482-3400
- Hattie B. Stokes Elementary 765-482-5950
- Central Elementary 765-482-2000
- Harney Elementary 765-482-5940
- Perry Worth Elementary 317-769-3286

Purdue Extension Boone County

1300 E 100 S Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-0750

http://www.extension.purdue.edu/boone

Research based information:

- Agricultural/Horticultural
- Parenting/Budgeting
- Nutrition/Food preparation
- Youth development

Sheridan Community Schools

509 E. 4th Street Sheridan, IN 46069 http://www.scs.k12.in.us/

- Superintendent's Office 317-758-4172
- Sheridan High School-317-758-4431
- Sheridan Middle School-317-758-6780
- Adams Elementary School-317-758-4491

Vocational Rehabilitation (NorthWest)

2346 S. Lynhurst Drive, Bldg 100 Indianapolis, IN 46241 317-270-1005 or 877-876-2864 TTY: 317-270-1012

http://www.in.gov/fssa/ddrs/

- **Vocational Rehabilitation Services**
- Supported Employment
- Independent living services

Western Boone Community School Corporation

1201 N. State Road 75 Thorntown, IN 46071 http://www.weboschools.org/

- Superintendent's Office 765-482-6333
- Western Boone Jr.-Sr. High 765-482-6143
- Granville Wells Elementary 765-485-6311
- Thorntown Elementary 765-485-2447

Work One

129 Lakeshore Dr. Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-0160 http://www.in.gov/dwd/

- Online/onsite classes/Training/Scholarships
- Career Connect
- Unemployment insurance
- Job search and skills assessment
- Winning Ways Workshop

Education/ Employment (Cont'd)

Zionsville Community School Corporation

900 Mulberry Street Zionsville, IN 46077 http://www.zcs.k12.in.us/

- Superintendent's Office 317-873-2858
- Zionsville High School 317-873-3355
- Zionsville Middle School 317-873-2426
- Zionsville West Middle School- 317-873-1240

- Eagle Elementary School 317-873-1234
- Pleasant View Lower Elementary 317-873-2376
- Pleasant View Upper Elementary 317-873-1224
- Stonegate Elementary 317-873-8050
- Union Elementary School 317-733-4007

Section 7: Family/Parenting

See http://ibccn.org for additional family/parenting resources on the Community Calendar

Community Partners Region 9

1925 Crown Plaza Boulevard Plainfield, IN 46168 866-431-4451 or 317-745-6496 http://www.childrensbureau.org

- Liaison provides in home assistance
- Help locating needed programs & services
- Working with families to achieve goals
- Assistance with needs such as:
 - Housing/Utilities
 - o Employment/Education
 - Food & Clothing
 - Transportation
 - Childcare
 - o Parenting Information
 - Legal resources
 - o Mental health
 - o Substance Abuse information
 - o Medical/Dental/Vision
 - Disability issues
- Free & Voluntary service
- Available to anyone caring for a child 0-17 years old
- Serving Boone, Hendricks, Montgomery, Morgan, and Putnam counties

Early Head Start

Community Action Program Inc. of Western Indiana

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-4195 or 765-793-4881

http://capwi.org/

- Community resources
- Pregnant mothers or children ages birth to 3
- Health/nutrition/education/mental health services
- Child development information

Head Start

Community Action Program Inc. of Western Indiana

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-4195 or 765-793-4881

http://capwi.org/

- Center-based preschool ages 3-5
- Comprehensive child development programming
- Comprehensive health/dental services
- Family goal setting & parent education
- Services for children with disabilities
- Transportation for center-based program
- Field trips, literacy nights, parent meetings
- Must meet income guidelines to qualify

Families First

396 North Mount Zion Road

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-6396

http://familiesfirstindiana.org/

Mon, Wed, & Thurs10-6 pm

Tuesday 10-7 pm

- Sliding fee scale
- Parenting classes & family counseling

Healthy Families Indiana

909 W Main Street

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-653-4820

765-653-8045

http://www.in.gov/dcs/2459.htm

- In-home support for pregnant mothers & newborns
- Resource information & referral
- Early childhood education
- Budgeting & personal finance education
- Ages 0-3 years

Family/Parenting (Cont'd)

Mental Health America of Boone County

1122 N. Lebanon St. Lebanon, In 46052 765-482-3020

http://www.mentalhealthamericaofboonecounty.com

- Parenting & coping classes
- Anger management screening &classes
- Active listening groups
- Supervised visitation programs
- Parenting Coordination
- Mediation
- Victim advocacy
- B.A.S.E. Before and After School Enrichment
- Career Interest & Development
- Mentoring/Budgeting

- Mental health information source
- Support groups

Purdue Extension-Boone County

1300 E 100 S

Lebanon, Indiana 46052

765-482-0750

http://www.extension.purdue.edu/boone

- Parenting Education
- Free Nutrition Classes (See food section)
- Money Management
- Health & Wellness education
- 4H Youth Programs Life Skills & Leadership

Section 8: Financial Assistance

American Red Cross

317-684-1441 or 888-684-1441 http://www.redcross-indy.org/

Disaster assistance

Division of Family Resources

362 Mount Zion Rd Lebanon, IN46052 800-403-0864 http://www.in.gov/fssa/

https://www.ifcem.com

Monday-Friday 8am - 4:30 pm

- Apply online-Computer available at office to apply
- **TANF**

Energy Assistance Program

Community Action of Greater Indianapolis

510 W Camp St Lebanon, IN 46052 Phone: 765-482-7018 http://www.cagi-in.org/

Monday - Friday 8 am - 4:30 pm

- Provides energy assistance to low-income families
- Utilities covered include electric, gas, oil, LP

Salvation Army Funds (The Caring Center)

1230 Ransdell Court Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-2020

Emergency assistance

Township Trustees:

Center Township:

Randy Large 765-482-1550

Clinton Township:

George Morton 765-325-2615

Eagle & Union Townships: 317-902-3006

Zionsville Clerk-Treasurer

1100 W Oak St Zionsville, IN 46077

M-F 8-4:00p

Harrison Township:

Hazel Johnson 765-482-0652

Jackson Township:

Danny Mitchell 765-676-5793

Jefferson Township:

David Cook 765-481-8486

Marion Township:

Richard Hendricks 317-758-5635/317-900-0775

Perry Township:

Mary Alice Sam Baldwin 317-769-4804

Sugar Creek Township:

Lora Thompson 765-436-7988

Washington Township:

Debbie Martin 765-436-7608

Worth Township:

James Baldwin 317-769-3560

Section 9: Government

Advance Town Hall

112 N Main St, Advance, IN 46102 765-676-6611

Boone County Courthouse

212 Courthouse Square Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-3510 Clerk's office http://boonecounty.in.gov/

Indiana State Department of Revenue

317-232-2240

http://www.in.gov/dor/

Internal Revenue Service

800-829-1040 http://www.irs.gov/

Jamestown Town Hall

421 E. Main Street Jamestown, IN 46147 765-676-6331 http://jamestownin.com/

Lebanon City Hall

One Municipal Plaza 401 S. Meridian Street Lebanon IN 46052 765-482-1201 http://www.cityoflebanon.org/

Thorntown Town Hall

101 W Main Thorntown, IN 46071 765-436-2200 http://www.bccn.boone.in.us/thorntown/

Whitestown Town Hall

6320 South Cozy Lane Whitestown, IN 46075 317-769-6557 http://www.whitestown.in.gov/

Zionsville Town Hall

1100 W Oak St Zionsville, IN 46077 317-873-8245 http://www.zionsville-in.gov/

Section 10: Health Services

Boone County Cancer Society

117 W Elm Street Lebanon IN 46052 765-482-2043--24 hour answering service Mon, Tues, Thurs 9am-3pm

- Assistance with purchasing prescriptions or supplies
- Equipment loan, wigs and prostheses
- Transportation for cancer patients
- Smoking cessation programs
- Pap tests

Boone County Health Department

116 West Washington St. B202 Lebanon, IN 46052 Nursing Division: 765-482-3942 Environmental Division 765-483-4458 http://www.boonecounty.in.gov/health

- Immunizations/Flu shots
- Free STD testing & education
- Infection Control
- Birth & Death records
- Food Inspections
- Water sampling\ Well & Septic permits
- Housing complaints

Boone County Community Clinic Home of HERS for HER

416 W Camp St Lebanon, IN 46052 Phone: 765-483-4469

http://www.boonecountyclinic.org/

Office hours: Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Walk-In Hours: Mon-Thurs 5p-8p Sat 8am-12p
Uninsured sliding fee scale
Accepts most insurance plans

- Primary & Preventive Care
- Integrated Care
- Women's Health Care/ Pap Smears
- Cancer Screening & Education
- Bioidentical Hormone Therapy
- Vivitrol Therapy
- Acute Care / Sick Visits
- Weight Loss Management
- Smoking Cessation
- Sports Physicals
- CDL/Work Physicals
- Disability Physicals
- Discount Prescriptions

Health Services (Cont'd)

American Health Network- Family Medicine locations:

 504 W Camp St
 55 Brendon Way

 Lebanon IN 46052
 Zionsville IN 46077

 765-482-7005
 317-873-6700

OBGYN:

1275 Parkway Dr Zionsville IN 46077 317-873-8900

Boone County Pregnancy Center-Life Centers

1404 N Lebanon Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-3306 http://www.lifecenters.com

Mon. & Thurs. 9am – 6pm Tues. & Wed. 9am – 1pm

- Faith based
- Pregnancy tests/Ultrasounds
- Infant clothing, formula & diapers

Boone County Senior Services, Inc -BCSSI

515 Crown Pointe Drive Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-5220 – Lebanon 317-873-8939 - Zionsville -Wed& Fri 9am-4pm http://booneseniors.org/

- Boone County Senior Health & Wellness Expo
- Respite Care
- Personal care plan assessment & hygiene service
- Transportation for medical appointments
- BCSSI Olympics

Division of Family Resources

362 Mount Zion Rd Lebanon, IN46052 800-403-0864

https://www.ifcem.com

- Monday-Friday 8am 4:30 pm
- Apply for Medicaid online
- Computer available at office to apply

First Steps of Mid-North Indiana

620 Morland Dr Lafayette, IN 47905 765-420-1404 or 877-811-1644 765-420-1406 Fax http://www.indianafirststeps.org/

- Early Intervention Services/Low or no cost
- Serves children 0-3 years w/developmental delays
- Wide variety of family centered services
- Referral taken from agencies or individuals
- Eligibility evaluations provided free of charge

Healthy Indiana Plan HIP

https://www.ifcem.com/CitizenPortal/application.do

Health insurance for Indiana residents ages 19-64

IU Health Physicians

1650 W Oak St Zionsville IN 46077

Internal Medicine 317-873-8910

Pediatrics 317-873-8855

Family Medicine:

55 Brendon Way Ste 800 Zionsville IN 46077 317-777-6400

Planned Parenthood of Indiana

1-800-230-PLAN

http://www.ppin.org/

- Reproductive health care services/Pregnancy tests
- Routine gynecological care/Breast cancer screenings
- STD screening & treatment services / Pap smears
- Sliding fee scale/Medicaid/Insurance accepted

Tobacco Free Boone County

765-482-3942

1-800-OUIT-NOW

• Cessation Classes/Education/Support group

St Vincent Immediate Care Center

10801 N Michigan Rd, Zionsville, IN 46077 317-344-1269 http://stvincent.org/

Physician Network

317-344-1234

WIC of Boone County

A division of The Arc of Greater Boone County

903 W. Main St.

Lebanon, IN 46052

Monday 8:30-7:00 Tuesday 8:30-1:00

Thursday 8:30-4:00 Friday 8:30-4:00

765-482-6176

Fax 765-482-6187

www.thearcgbc.org

Supplemental food and nutrition education program for women, infants and children

- Pregnant, postpartum, & breast feeding women
- Children ages 0-5

Health Services (Cont'd)

Witham Convenient Care/Occupational Medicine

400 N Mt. Zion Rd Lebanon, IN 46052 765-335-0123

Witham Health Services at Anson

6085 Heartland Drive

Zionsville, Indiana 46077

• Convenient Care (Walk in) 317-768-2200

• Family Medicine: 317-768-2200

• Full Service Emergency Room: 317-768-2100

• General Surgery/Imaging / Lab: 317-768-2210

• Creekside Ob/Gyn: 317-768-2230

• Orthopedics: 317-768-2240

• Pediatrics: 317-768-2222

• Physician Specialty Center: 317-768-2250

Witham Health Services of Jamestown

1000 N Lebanon St Jamestown, IN 46147 765-676-5754

Witham Health Services of Thorntown

151 E. Bow St Thorntown, IN 46071 765-436-2400

Witham Health Services of Zionsville

1650 W Oak St

Zionsville, IN 46077

- Adult Medical Specialists 317-733-6315
- Family Practice 317-733-6300

Witham Health Services- Main Campus

2605 N. Lebanon Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-485-8000 TDD 765-483-9306

http://www.witham.org

- Allergy & Sinus Center
- Cancer Institute
- Cardiology
- Center for Interventional Pain
- Dialysis Center
- Ears Nose & Throat
- Emergency Services
- Family Medicine
- Gastroenterology
- Hospitalist Program
- Internal Medicine
- Maternity Center
- Medical Spa
- Neurology
- Obstetrics/Gynecology
- Occupational Health
- Optometry & Ophthalmology
- Orthopedics
- Pain Management
- Pediatrics
- Pulmonology
- Radiology/Imaging/Lab
- Rehabilitation Services
- Senior Care
- Sleep Center
- Surgical & Specialty Services
- Toxicology
- Women's Center
- Wound Healing Center

Section 11: Housing

Boone County Senior Services, Inc

See senior services section

Referrals

Community Action of Greater Indianapolis

510 W Camp St Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-7018

http://www.cagi-in.org/

Monday - Friday 8 am - 4:30 pm

- HUD-Housing Choice Voucher Program
- Weatherization program
- Energy Assistance
- Housing Counseling

Family Crisis Shelter

P.O. Box 254

Crawfordsville, IN 47933

765-362-2030 or 800-370-4103

https://sites.google.com/site/familycrisisshelter/

- Domestic Violence long term shelter
- Counseling/ support groups
- Legal advocacy

Habitat for Humanity of Boone County

817 W. Pearl St.

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-483-5134

http://www.habitatboonecounty.org/

- Low income families may apply
- Applications 2nd Tues of each month @ 6pm

Housing (Cont'd)

Helping Hands Shelter Emergencies Call 911

Days: Call 765-482-3020

Evenings: Call Sheriff Dispatch 765-482-1412

- Women and children's short term emergency shelter
- Victims of domestic violence only
- Group support/Advocacy/ Court accompaniment
- Awareness program
- Individual education & support
- Information & referrals
- C.I.T. (Crisis Intervention Team)

Homeless Veterans Outreach Program

877-424-3838

http://www.va.gov/homeless/

- Counseling and referral for VA services
- Case Management/Temporary housing Serving the homeless or at risk of being homeless Employed or seeking full time work Structured program

Transitional Housing The Caring Center

230 Ransdell Court Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-2020 http://www.thecaringcenter.net/

http://www.theedinigeenter.net/

Section 12: Information/Referral

BCCN-Boone County Community Network

PO Box 451 Zionsville IN 46077 317-873-8726

http://www.bccn.boone.in.us/

http://ibccn.org

- Local internet information center
- Listings for agencies, organizations, businesses
- Community Calendar events

Boone County Senior Services, Inc -BCSSI 515

Crown Pointe Drive Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-5220 – Lebanon 317-873-8939 - Zionsville Wed & Fri 9am-4pm http://booneseniors.org/

- Boone County Senior Health & Wellness Expo
- Respite Care
- Personal care plan assessment & hygiene service
- Transportation for medical appointments
- BCSSI Olympics

Connect2Help

Dial 211 or 317-926-4357 http://www.connect2help.org/

Operators provide information and referrals for:

- Basic needs/ Shelter
- Employment/Education
- Support Groups/Parenting Counseling
- Volunteering /Legal Aid and more

Children's Bureau Inc. Community Partners Region 9

1925 Crown Plaza Boulevard Plainfield, IN 46168 866-431-4451 or 317-745-6496 http://www.childrensbureau.org/

- Liaison provides in home assistance
- Help locating needed programs & services
- Working with families to achieve goals
- Assistance with needs such as:
 - Housing/Utilities
 - Employment/Education
 - o Food & Clothing
 - Transportation
 - o Childcare/Parenting Information
 - o Legal resources
 - Mental health
 - Substance Abuse information
 - Medical/Dental/Vision
 - Disability issues
- Free & Voluntary service
- Available to anyone caring for a child 0-17 years old
- Serving Boone, Hendricks, Montgomery, Morgan, and Putnam counties

Indiana Family Help Line

Indiana State Department of Health 855-435-7178

866-275-1274 TTY / TDD

http://www.in.gov/isdh/21047.htm

M-F 7:30-5:30pm

Operators provide information and referrals for:

- Early prenatal care/Child health care programs
- Medicaid/WIC providers/Emergency assistance

Information/Referral (Cont'd)

Love INC-Love In the Name of Christ

817 W Pearl St. Lebanon, IN46052 765-482-6144

http://www.loveincbc.org

- Faith based focus
- Phone assessment.
- Disability ramps built
- No financial assistance
- Assist w/ household, budgeting, food, & clothing
- Mentoring/Spiritual/Emotional support

Mental Health America of Boone County

1122 N. Lebanon St. Lebanon, In 46052 765-482-3020

http://www.mentalhealthamericaofboonecounty.com

- Resource and referral assistance
- Victims advocacy
- Career Interest and Development
- Depression/suicide/anxiety/PTSD screening
- C.I.T. (Crisis Intervention Team)
- Mentoring
- Mental health Information source
- Therapeutic resource and referral

Section 13: Legal Assistance

Boone County Guardian Ad Litem/CASA

• See page 4

Boone County Prosecutor's Office

103 Courthouse Square Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-6860

Child Support Division: 765-483-4485 http://www.boonecounty.in.gov/prosecutor Monday-Friday 8-4pm

- Child support services / Paternity
- Tax refund/lottery winnings intercept
- Driver's license/professional license suspension
- Review & modification of child support orders

Boone County Senior Services, Inc

515 Crown Pointe Drive Lebanon IN 46052 765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939 http://booneseniors.org/

Boone County Bar Association lawyers assist seniors once a month

Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic

http://www.nclegalclinic.org/ First Presbyterian Church of Lebanon 128 E Main Street Lebanon, IN 46052 317-429-4131

- First, Third, and Fifth Saturday of Every Month
- 9:00 a.m. Registration

Zionsville Presbyterian Church 4775 W 116th Street Zionsville, IN 46077

- Second and Fourth Saturday of Every Month
- 9:00 a.m. Registration

Indianapolis Legal Aid Society, Inc

615 N. Alabama Suite 122 Indianapolis, IN 46204 317-635-9538

http://www.indylas.org/

- Family/ Civil Law
- Grandparent guardianship
- Housing issues

Indiana Legal Services

151 North Delaware Suite 1800 Indianapolis, IN 46204 317-631-9410 or 800-869-0212 http://www.indianajustice.org/

- Income & asset guidelines
- No child support or paternity cases
- Family law/domestic violence
- Housing/consumer/health law
- Senior Law Project 317-631-9424

Legal Line

317-269-2000

• Free legal advice monthly-2nd Tuesday 6-8 pm

Section 14: Mental Health

Aspire Indiana Behavioral Health System

1600 West Main Street Lebanon, IN 46052

1st time client: 877-574-1254 Current clients: 765-482-7100 24 hr Crisis Line: 800-560-4038

TTY: 317-475-7272

http://www.aspireindiana.org/

- Deaf services
- Community based case management
- Vocational services
- Transitional employment
- Sliding scale fees
- Individual, family & group counseling
- Child, adolescent, adult therapy
- Psychological & psychiatric services
- Drug/Alcohol/Substance Abuse Treatment
- Adult day treatment
- Inpatient/Outpatient treatment
- Crisis intervention
- Medication Therapy

The Cabin: A Family Counseling & Resource Center

220 S Elm Street

Zionsville, IN 46077

317-873-8140

http://thecabin.org/

- Christian focused ministries
- Provide encouragement, healing, education
- Individuals and family counseling
- Sliding fee scale

Cummins Behavioral Health Services Inc

940 Lasley Drive Lebanon, IN 46053

888-244-6083 after hours emergency

765-482-7421

http://www.cumminsbhs.org

- Individual, family & group counseling
- Child, adolescent, & adult therapy
- Drug/alcohol services
- Adult day treatment/Inpatient other sites
- Psychological & psychiatric services
- School based services
- Child and adolescent skill building groups

Families First

396 North Mount Zion Road, Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-6396

http://familiesfirstindiana.org/

Mon, Wed, & Thurs10-6 pm

Tuesday 10-7 pm

- Individuals, couples & family counseling
- Sliding fee scale
- Parenting classes
- Chemical dependency
 - Intensive outpatient
 - Outpatient
- Alternatives to Domestic Violence services
 - Assessment
 - Orientation
 - o 26 weekly group sessions

Integrative Wellness, LLC

610 North Lebanon Street, Lebanon IN 46052 1913 North Lebanon Street, Lebanon IN 46052 765-680-0071

1650 West Oak Street, Suite 200 Zionsville, IN 46077 317-912-1399

https://www.inwell.org/

- Serving children, adolescents & adults
- Behavioral Health, Addiction, & Health Coaching
- Extended Outpatient Dual Diagnosis Program
- Crisis Intervention
- School-based Services
- Community-based Services
- Medicare, Medicaid, private insurance, and self pay

Mental Health America of Boone County

1122 N. Lebanon St.

Lebanon, In 46052

765-482-3020

Crisis line: 765-366-1050

http://www.mentalhealthamericaofboonecountv.com

- Parenting Coordination & classes, Mediation
- Anger management screening &classes
- Active listening, coping classes & support groups
- Supervised visitation programs
- Victims advocacy
- B.A.S.E. Before & After School Enrichment
- S.T.A.R. & S.T.A.F. (At risk youth & families)
- Career Interest & Development
- Depression/suicide screening
- C.I.T. (Crisis Intervention Team)
- Mental health Information source
- Mentoring/Budgeting
- Substance disorder
- Therapeutic services

Mental Health (Cont'd)

St. Vincent's Stress Center

317-338-4600

http://www.stvincent.org/

Witham Memorial Hospital

765-485-8000

Witham Health Services at Anson

317-768-2100

http://www.witham.org

Emergency room staff trained to identify and address domestic violence.

Witham Memorial Hospital Transitions Senior Behavioral Health Unit

2605 N. Lebanon Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-485-8700 http://www.witham.org

- Crisis stabilization
- Inpatient Services only
- Patient and family education
- Medication management
- Activity therapy
- Physical therapy and other ancillary services
- Multidisciplinary assessment

Section 15: Recreation/Entertainment

Note: See http://ibccn.org "kids" for listings of various sports clubs in the Boone County area.

Awana® Clubs International

Grace Church
3001 Elm Swamp Rd
Lebanon, IN 46052
765-482-7104
Walnut Street Baptist Church
225 E Walnut St
Lebanon, IN 46052-2898
765-482-3353
Pleasant View Church
5295 W State Road 32
Lebanon, IN 46052
(765) 482-0407
http://www.awana.org/

Boys & Girls Club- Lebanon Area

403 W. Main St. Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-5110 http://www.labagc.org/

- After school programs- Character & Leadership,
 Education & Career Development, Sports/Fitness &
 Recreation, The Arts, Health & Life Skills.
- Summer camp programs Early camper care, daily field trips and daily programs and clubs
- Sports leagues Soccer, Basketball, Volleyball, Jr T-Ball, & Futsal

Boys & Girls Club of Zionsville Club East

1575 Mulberry Street Zionsville, IN 46077 317-873-6670

Club West

5964 South 700 East Whitestown, IN 46075 317-769-2222 http://www.bagcoz.org/

- Before & after school programs
- Character and Leadership Development
- Education and Career Development
- Health/Life Skills &Arts
- Sports Fitness & Recreation Programs

Boy Scouts of Central Indiana

Crossroads of America Council 317-813-7125 or 877-925-1900 http://www.crossroadsbsa.org/

Girl Scouts of Central Indiana

317-924-6800 or 877-474-2248 http://www.girlscoutsindiana.org/

Hussey Mayfield Memorial Public Library 250 N. 5th St

Zionsville, IN 46077 317-873-3149

http://www.zionsville.lib.in.us/

Monday-Thursday 9:30-8:30pm

Friday&Saturday 9:30–5pmSunday 1-5pm

Recreation/Entertainment (Cont'd)

Lebanon Public Library

104 E. Washington Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-3460 http://leblib.org/ Monday-Thursday 9am-8pm Friday 9am-6pm Saturday 9am-2pm

Purdue Extension-Boone County

1300 E 100 S Lebanon, Indiana 46052 765-482-0750 http://www.extension.purdue.edu/boone Monday-Friday 8am-4pm

• 4H Youth Programs-Life Skills & Leadership

- Free Nutrition Classes (See food section)
- Boone County 4H Fair in July
- Boone County Extension Homemakers Club
- Master Gardner Program

Sugar Creek Art Center of Thorntown

127 South Pearl Street Thorntown, Indiana 46071 765-436-7102 www.sugarcreekarts.org Thursday-Saturday 11 – 5pm

- Studio space
- Exhibits-local artists
- Classes
- Not for profit

Thorntown Heritage Museum Sugar Creek Historical Society

124 West Main Street Thorntown, IN 46071 Phone (765) 436-2320 http://www.countyhistory.com/thorntown/

Local and Indian history

Thorntown Public Library

124 N. Market Street Thorntown, IN 46071 765-436-7348 http://www.thorntownpl.org/ Monday & Friday 9am-6pm Tuesday-Thursday 9am-8pm Saturday 10am-4pm

Tri-Area Library

2 West Main Street Jamestown, IN 46147 765-676-6190 http://www.bccn.boone.in.us/tri/ Contact for hours

- Annual membership fee
- Serving Boone, Hendricks, & Montgomery

Witham Family YMCA

2791 N Lebanon St Lebanon, IN 46052 765-483-9962

http://www.OurCauseIsYou.org

- School Break Camps Ages 6-15
- Summer Camps Ages 5 and up
- Safe Sitter Program
- Preschool Enrichment
- Child Watch Center
- Active Older Adults/Silver Sneakers programming
- Indoor four lane, 25-yard lap pool/Therapy Pool
- Swim Lessons/Water Fitness Classes
- Gymnasium
- Youth Sports
- Outdoor Playground
- Wellness Center/Personal Training
- Health Education/Community Room
- Multi-purpose rooms
- · Visit website for classes and schedules

Zion Nature Center

690 Beech Street Zionsville, IN 46077 317-873-8950

http://www.zionsville-in.gov/zion-nature-center/ Saturdays 10-5pm Sundays 12-5 p.m.

Nature programs/activities

Section 16: Senior/Veteran's Services

Also See Food and Housing sections

Adult Day Care/Assisted Living/Long Term Care

Crawford Manor Apartments

9940 Hoosier Village Dr. Indianapolis, IN 46268 317-873-6510

Crown Pointe

610 CrownPointe Dr. Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-3436

• Essex Nursing And Rehabilitation Center

301 W Essex St Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-1950

• Hickory Creek at Lebanon

1585 Perry Worth Rd. Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-6391

Homewood Health Care

2494 N. Lebanon St. Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-2076

Lebanon Manor Apartments

740 W. Maple St Lebanon, IN46052 765-482-6171

Memory Hall Senior Living

315 N. Lebanon St. Lebanon, IN 46052 765-483-0191

• Parkwood Health Care

1001 N. Grant St. Lebanon, IN 46052 765-482-6400

• Zionsville Meadows

675 S. Ford Rd. Zionsville, IN 46077 317-873-5205

Boone County Senior Services, Inc

515 CrownPointe Drive Lebanon, IN 46052 Monday-Friday from 8am - 4:30pm 765-482-5220 Zionsville Town Hall-Satellite office 1100 Oak Street Zionsville, IN 46077 Friday 9-4pm Wed & Thurs by appt. 317-873-8939

http://booneseniors.org/

- Boone County Senior Health & Wellness Expo
- Zionsville Senior Health Fair
- Insurance, Tax and Legal Assistance
- Medicaid, Public, Senior Transportation
- Friendly Visitor Program
- Respite Care
- Personal Care: assessment, care plan development & services related to hygiene
- Guardianship program & legal assistance
- Homemaker Services: cleaning, laundry, & limited grocery shopping
- Complete information & referrals for senior services
- Activities, van/bus trips
- Classes, support groups & workshops
- Bi-monthly newsletter
- "Theater Thursdays" \$1 movie for 60+ @ Lebanon 7 Theater every 3rd Thursday (March – October)
- Lists of available apartments, houses and subsidized housing

CICOA The Access Network

4755 Kingsway Drive, Suite 200 Indianapolis, IN 46205 317-254-3660 or 800-432-2422 Relay Service 711

1.4. //

http://www.cicoa.org/

- CICOA's Information and Assistance Department
- Serves older adults & people with disabilities
- Delivers hot mid-day meals to seniors

Hoosier Veterans Assistance Foundation-HVAF

964 N Pennsylvanian St Indianapolis, IN 46204 317-951-0688

http://www.hvafofindiana.org

- Housing/employment/transportation services
- Food/clothing assistance
- Substance abuse treatment program

Senior/Veteran's Services (Cont'd)

Meals on Wheels

Lebanon: 765-482-0487

Zionsville 317-733-1536 or 317-873-6974

Central Indiana 317- 252-5558

Shalom: 765-891-9065

http://www.mealsonwheelsindy.org

Social Security Administration

1515 South Grant Ave. Crawfordsville, IN 47933 888-577-1498 http://www.ssa.gov/ M-F 9am-4pm

- Social Security Disability
- SSI & SS benefits
- Medicare

Veterans Service Office

800-827-1000

http://www.va.gov

Information/Assistance with services & benefits

Witham Memorial Hospital

Transitions Senior Behavioral Health Unit

2605 N. Lebanon Street Lebanon, IN 46052 765-485-8700

http://www.witham.org

Transitions Services Provided:

- Crisis stabilization
- Inpatient Services only
- Patient and family education
- Medication management
- Activity therapy
- Physical therapy and other ancillary services
- Multidisciplinary assessment

Section 17: Support Groups/Advocacy Organizations

Al-Anon/Alateen-Area 17 Indiana

317-257-2693

http://indiana-al-anon.org/

Alcoholics Anonymous

317-632-7864

http://www.indyaa.org/

American Cancer Society

317-344-7800

http://www.cancer.org

American Heart Association

317-873-3640

http://www.americanheart.org

American Lung Association

317-819-1181

http://www.lungin.org/

Arthritis Foundation, IN

317-879-0321

http://www.arthritis.org/chapters/indiana/

Autism Society of America

301-657-0881

http://www.autism-society.org/

BCCN-Boone County Community Network

317-873-8726

http://www.bccn.boone.in.us/

http://ibccn.org

Look for local support groups

Brain Injury Assoc of Indiana

317-356-7722

http://www.biausa.org/Indiana/

Caregiver Support Group Boone County Senior Services

765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939 http://booneseniors.org/

Cerebral Palsy United Association

317-632-3561

http://www.ucpaindy.org/

Children's Bureau, Inc.

3801 N. Temple Avenue Indianapolis, IN 46205

317-545-5281

Adoption/Post Adoption Services http://www.childrensbureau.org/

Governor's Council for People with Disabilities

317-232-7770

http://www.in.gov/gpcpd/

HEAR Indiana

317-828-0211

http://hearindiana.memberlodge.org

Feeding Our Future The Caring Center

765-482-2020

http://www.thecaringcenter.net/

KAT-Kids at the Table program Table Talk-Food issue support

group

Cooking Club-Fun Hands on group

Support Groups/Advocacy Organizations (Cont'd)

Easter Seals Crossroads

317-466-1000

http://crossroads.easterseals.com/

Governor's Council for People with Disabilities-317-232-7770

2.500.2.1.0.2.0.2.1.7.2.2.7.7.0

Learning Disabilities Association

http://www.ldaamerica.org/

Mental Health America of Boone County

765-482-3020

http://mentalhealthamericaofboonecounty.com/

MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers

800-929-1287

http://www.mops.org/

Muscular Dystrophy Association

317-824-4800

http://www.mda.org/

National Alliance on Mental Illness

317-925-9399

www.namiindiana.org

Narcotics Anonymous

317-875-5459

http://www.naindiana.org/

National Downs Syndrome Society

800-221-4602

http://www.ndss.org/

National Federation of the Blind

317-205-9226

http://www.nfb.org

National Kidney Foundation of

Indiana- 317- 722-5640 www.kidneyindiana.org

National Stroke Association

800-787-6537

http://www.stroke.org/

Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN

317-255-1993

http://www.paaci.org/

Spina Bifida Association

317-592-1630

http://www.sbaci.org/

Tourette Syndrome Association http://tsa-usa.org/

United Way of Central Indiana

221 N. Lebanon Street

PO Box 773

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-483-0165

http://www.uwci.org/

- Backpack Attack
- Donations support over 100 regional agencies
- Early Readers Club
- Ready to Learn, Ready to Earn school/community partnership

Vietnam Veterans of America

800-882-1316

http://www.vva.org/

Witham Health Services

765-485-8120

http://www.witham.org

Various support groups available

Section 18: Transportation/Prescription Delivery

BATS Boone Area Transit System

Boone County Senior Services, Inc. 765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939

http://booneseniors.org/transportation.html

- Public transportation for all ages
- Over 60 -- donations are accepted for service
- Medical appointment transportation
- Handicap accessible
- Reservations to be made in advance
- Transportation provided throughout the county
- Outside the county for medical purposes
- \$3 per stop in your town or city
- \$5 per stop outside your town or city
- Outside county for Medicaid only purposes

Better Way Taxi

765-387-7685

Cowan Drugs

112 N Lebanon St

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-0180

Parkside Pharmacy

1639 N Lebanon St

Lebanon, IN 46052

765-482-1600

Delivery provided in Lebanon & Zionsville & Thorntown

Notes



Index

	1110	ACA .	
About Special Kids	8	Clinton Township Trustee	13
Adult Abuse Hotline	2	Community Action of Greater Indianapolis	13, 16
Adult Protective Services	4	Community Partners Region 9	4, 12, 17, 28
Advance Police Department	2	Connect2Help	17
Advance Town Hall	14	Cowan Drugs	24
Al-Anon/Alateen-Area	4, 23 4, 23	Crawford Manor Apartments Crown Pointe	7, 22 22
Alcoholics Anonymous American Cancer Society	4, 23	Cummins Behavioral Health Services Inc	19
American Health Network	15	Department of Child Services	4
American Heart Association	23	Department of Natural Resources	5
American Lung Association of Indiana	23	Division of Disability & Rehabilitative Service	es 9
American Red Cross	13	Division of Disability & Rehabilitative Serv	ices 9
Arc of Greater Boone County, The	8, 11	Division of Family Resources	7, 9, 13, 15
Arthritis Foundation, Indiana Chapter	23	Eagle Township Trustee	13
Aspire Indiana Behavioral Health System	9, 19	Early Head Start	6, 12
Autism Society of America	23	Easter Seals Crossroads	24
Awana® Clubs International	20	Energy Assistance Program	13
BASE-Before /After School Experience	5	Essex Nursing and Rehabilitation Center	22
BATS Boone Area Transit System	24	Family Crisis Shelter	16
BCCN-Boone County Community Network	17, 23	Families First	12, 19
Better Way Taxi	24	Family Voices Indiana	10
Boone-Clinton-NW Hendricks Joint Services	9	Feeding Our Future	23
Boone County BMV License Branch	9	First Steps of Mid-North Indiana	6, 10, 15
Boone County Cancer Society	14	4-H Youth Development Boone County	21
Boone County Child Advocacy Center	4	Girl Scouts of Central Indiana	20
Boone County Community Clinic	14	Governor's Council for People with Disability	ties 24
Boone County Courthouse	14	GROW Extended Care Offerings	6
Boone County Guardian Ad Litem/CASA	4, 18	Habitat for Humanity of Boone County	16
Boone County Health Department	14	Hamilton, Boone, Madison Spec Service Co	-op 9
Boone County Pregnancy Center	7, 15	Harrison Township Trustee	13
Boone County Prosecutors Office	4, 18	Head Start	6, 12
Boone County Senior Services 16, 17, 18, 22		Healthy Families Indiana	6, 12
Boone County Sheriff's Department	2	Healthy Indiana Plan HIP	15
Boy Scouts of Central Indiana	20	HEAR Indiana	23
Boys & Girls Clubs of America	5, 20	Helping Hands Shelter	17
Brain Injury Association of Indiana	23	Hickory Creek at Lebanon	22
Bureau of Developmental Disabilities Services	9	Homeless Veterans Outreach Program	17
Bureau of Motor Vehicles	9	Homewood Health Care	22
Caregiver Support Group	23	Hoosier Veterans Assistance Foundation	22
	3, 17, 23	HUD	13, 16
Center Township Trustee	13	Humane Society for Boone County	5
Cerebral Palsy United Association	23	Hussey Mayfield Memorial Public Library	20
Child Abuse Hotline	2, 4	Indiana Children's Special Health Care Serv	ices 10
Child Care Answers	5	Indiana Family Help Line	17
Child Care Development Fund (CCDF)	6	Indiana Legal Services	18
Child Care Resource Network	5	Indiana Poison Center	2
Children's Bureau, Inc. 4, 6, 9, 12, 17		Indianapolis Legal Aid Society, Inc	18
Children's Bureau Inc Children's Shelter	4	Indiana State Department of Revenue	14
	7, 9, 22	Indiana State Police	2
Classic Reruns	7, 7, 22	Indiana Veterans' Home	10
Classic Rollins	,	Indy Reads	11
		IN*SOURCE	10
		Internal Revenue Service	14

Index (Cont'd)

It Health 15 Ivy Tech 11 Invy Tech 12 Invy Tech 13 Invy Tech 14 Invy Tech 14 Invy Tech 15 Invy	IRIS- Indiana Reading and Information Serv	vices 10	Senior Law Project	18
Jackson Township Trustee	_		•	7, 8
Jackson Township Trustee	Ivy Tech	11	Sheridan Community Schools	11
Jamestown Police Department	Jackson Township Trustee	13	SNAP-food assistance	7, 9, 13, 15
Jamestown Town Hall 14 Spay Neuter Services of Indiana, Inc 5 Lefferson Township Trustee 13 Spina Bifida Association of Central Indiana 24 Kids' Lunch Program 8 Sugar Creek Art Center of Thorntown 21 Learning Disabilities Association 24 Sugar Creek Historical Society 21 Lebanon City Police 22 The Cabin 19 Lebanon Community School Corporation 11 The Giving Tree 7 Lebanon Manor Apartments 7, 22 Thorntown Heritage Museum 2 Lebanon Public Library 21 Thorntown Police Department 2 Legal Line 18 Tobacco Free Boene County 15 Love INC-Love In the Name of Christ 8, 10, 18 Touestee Syndrome Association of Indiana 24 Merial Senior Tustee 8, 20 Transitional Housing 17 Mental Health America 5, 13, 18, 19, 24 Tobacco Free Boene County 24 Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc 10 Veterans Service Office 23 Muscualar Dystrophy Association 24 Vicitam Veterans of Amer	Jamestown Police Department	2		
Jefferson Township Trustee	Jamestown Town Hall	14		5
Kids' Lunch Program 8 Sugar Creek Art Center of Thomtown 21 Learning Disabilities Association 24 Sugar Creek Township Trustee 13 Lebanon City Police 2 The Cabin 19 Lebanon Community School Corporation 11 The Giving Tree 7 Lebanon Community of Shalom 7,8 Thorntown Heritage Museum 2 Lebanon Public Library 21 Thorntown Heritage Museum 2 Lebanon Street Department 5 Thorntown Police Department 2 Legal Line 18 Tourcette Syndrome Association of Indiana 24 Love INC-Love In the Name of Christ 8, 10, 18 Tourcette Syndrome Association of Indiana 24 Meals on Wheels 8, 22 Transitional Housing 17 Memory Hall Senior Living 22 Tri-Area Library 21 Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc 10 Veterans Service Office 23 Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc 10 Veterans Service Office 23 National Alliance on Mental Illness 24 Washington Township Trustee 13<	Jefferson Township Trustee	13	Spina Bifida Association of Central Indiana	24
Lebanon City Hall 14 Sugar Creek Historical Society 21 Lebanon City Police 2 The Cabin 19 Lebanon Community School Corporation 11 The Giving Tree 7 Lebanon Community of Shalom 7,82 Thorntown Heritage Museum 21 Lebanon Manor Apartments 7,22 Thorntown Public Library 7,21 Lebanon Street Department 5 Thorntown Public Library 7,21 Lebanon Street Department 8 Thorntown Public Library 7,21 Lebano In Street Department 8 Thorntown Public Library 7,21 Lebanon Street Department 8 10 18 Lobe In Microte Department 12 Thorntown Public Library 7,21 Lebanon Street Department 13 Thorntown Public Library 7,21 Lebanon Street Department 18 Toocer Free Boone County 15 Lobe In Microte Department 18 Transitions Senior Behavior Health Unit 20,23 Memory Hall Senior Living 22 Tri-Area Library 21 Morning Dove Therapeutic	Kids' Lunch Program	8	-	21
Lebanon City Hall 14 Sugar Creek Historical Society 21 Lebanon City Police 2 The Cabin 19 Lebanon Community School Corporation 11 The Gabing Tree 7 Lebanon Community of Shalom 7,8 Thorntown Heritage Museum 21 Lebanon Manor Apartments 7,22 Thorntown Public Library 7,21 Lebanon Street Department 5 Thorntown Town Hall 14 Lebano Street Department 8 Tornet Town Fown Hall 14 Lebano Street Department 8 Town Town Hall 14 Lebano Street Department 8 Town Town Fown Hall 14 Lebano Street Department 8 Town Town Town Hall 14 Lebano Street Department 8 Town Town Fown Hall 14 Lebano Street Department 8 13 Transitions Senior Behavior Health Unit 20 Merical Health America 5,13,18,19,24 Union Township Trustee 13 Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc 10 Veterans Service Office 23 National Alliance o	Learning Disabilities Association	24	Sugar Creek Township Trustee	13
Lebanon City Police2The Cabin19Lebanon Community School Corporation11The Giving Tree7Lebanon Community of Shalom7,8Thorntown Heritage Museum21Lebanon Manor Apartments7,22Thorntown Police Department2Lebanon Street Department5Thorntown Public Library7, 21Lebanon Street Department5Thorntown Public Library7, 21Lebano Street Department5Thorntown Town Hall14Love INC-Love In the Name of Christ8, 10, 18Tourette Syndrome Association of Indiana24Marion Township Trustee13Transitional Housing17Meals on Wheels8, 22Transitional Housing17Mental Health America5, 13, 18, 19, 24Union Township Trustee13MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers24United Way of Central Indiana24Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc10Veterans Service Office23Muscular Dystrophy Association24Vietnam Veterans of America24National Bowns Syndrome Society24Washington Township Trustee13National Federation of the Blind of IN24Wastern Boone Community School Corporation11National Stroke Association24Whitestown Police Department2New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20Parkside Pharmacy24Witham Health Services at Anson <td>Lebanon City Hall</td> <td>14</td> <td>-</td> <td>21</td>	Lebanon City Hall	14	-	21
Lebanon Community of Shalom 7,8 Thorntown Heritage Museum 21 Lebanon Manor Apartments 7,22 Thorntown Police Department 2 Lebanon Street Department 5 Thorntown Town Hall 14 Legal Line 18 Tobacco Free Boone County 15 Love INC, -Love In the Name of Christ 8, 10, 18 Tourette Syndrome Association of Indiana 24 Marion Township Trustee 13 Transitional Housing 17 Meals on Wheels 8, 22 Transitions Senior Behavior Health Unit 20, 23 Memory Hall Senior Living 22 Tri-Area Library 21 Memory Hall Senior Living 22 Tri-Area Library 21 MoPS-Mothers of Preschoolers 24 United Way of Central Indiana 24 Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc 10 Veterans Service Office 23 National Alliance on Mental Illness 24 Victnam Veterans of America 24 National Federation of the Blind of IN 24 Washington Township Trustee 13 Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic 18 Withestown Town Hall	Lebanon City Police	2	•	19
Lebanon Community of Shalom 7,8 Thorntown Heritage Museum 21 Lebanon Manor Apartments 7,22 Thorntown Police Department 2 Lebanon Street Department 5 Thorntown Town Hall 14 Legal Line 18 Tobacco Free Boone County 15 Love INC, -Love In the Name of Christ 8, 10, 18 Tourette Syndrome Association of Indiana 24 Marion Township Trustee 13 Transitional Housing 17 Meals on Wheels 8, 22 Transitions Senior Behavior Health Unit 20, 23 Memory Hall Senior Living 22 Tri-Area Library 21 Memory Hall Senior Living 22 Tri-Area Library 21 MoPS-Mothers of Preschoolers 24 United Way of Central Indiana 24 Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc 10 Veterans Service Office 23 National Alliance on Mental Illness 24 Victnam Veterans of America 24 National Federation of the Blind of IN 24 Washington Township Trustee 13 Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic 18 Withestown Town Hall	Lebanon Community School Corporation	11	The Giving Tree	7
Lebanon Manor Apartments7, 22Thorntown Police Department2Lebanon Dublic Library21Thorntown Public Library7, 21Lebanon Street Department5Thorntown Trown Hall14Legal Line18Tobacco Free Boone County15Love INCLove In the Name of Christ8, 10, 18Tourette Syndrome Association of Indiana24Marion Township Trustee13Transitional Housing17Meals on Wheels8, 22Transitions Senior Behavior Health Unit20, 23Memory Hall Senior Living22Tri-Area Library21Mental Health America5, 13, 18, 19, 24Union Township Trustee13MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers24United Way of Central Indiana24Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc10Veterans Service Office23Muscular Dystrophy Association24Vietnam Veterans of America24National Alliance on Mental Illness24Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24Washington Township Trustee13National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Kidney Foundation of Indiana24Whitestown Town Hall14National Kidney Foundation of Indiana24Wilc-Women, Infants & Children Program8, 15New Life Recovery Home for Men4Wilc-Women, Infants & Children Program6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23, 24 <td></td> <td>7,8</td> <td>-</td> <td>21</td>		7,8	-	21
Lebanon Street Department5 Legal LineThorntown Town Hall14Legal Line18 Tobacco Free Boone County15Love INCLove In the Name of Christ8, 10, 18 Tourette Syndrome Association of Indiana24Marion Township Trustee13 Transitional Housing17Meals on Wheels8, 22 Transitions Senior Behavior Health Unit20, 23Memory Hall Senior Living22 Tri-Area Library21Mental Health America5,13, 18, 19,24 Union Township Trustee13MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers24 Veterans Service Office23Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc10 Veterans Service Office23Muscular Dystrophy Association24 Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24 Washington Township Trustee13National Downs Syndrome Society24 Whitestown Police Department2National Kidney Foundation of Indiana24 Whitestown Town Hall14National Stroke Association24 Wiltestown Town Hall14Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic18 Wiltestown Town Hall14New Life Recovery Home for Men4 Wiltes Memory Hall4 Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24Parkinson's Awareness Assoc of Central IN24 Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24Parkwood Health Care22 Work One11Perry Township Trustee13 Worth Township Trustee13 Vinam Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20 Worth Township Trustee13 	Lebanon Manor Apartments	7, 22	_	2
Legal Line18Tobacco Free Boone County15Love INCLove In the Name of Christ8, 10, 18Tourette Syndrome Association of Indiana24Marion Township Trustee13Transitional Housing17Meals on Wheels8, 22Transitional Housing20Memory Hall Senior Living22Transitiona Bhavior Health Unit20, 23Mental Health America5, 13, 18, 19, 24Union Township Trustee13MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers24United Way of Central Indiana24Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc10Veterans Service Office23Muscular Dystrophy Association24Vietnam Veterans of America24National Alliance on Mental Illness24Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24Washington Township Trustee13National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Stroke Association24Whitestown Town Hall14Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic18Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 16, 20, 23, 24Parkwood Health Care22Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zionsville Community School Corporation6,12Prevent Child A	-	21	•	7, 21
Legal Line18Tobacco Free Boone County15Love INCLove In the Name of Christ8, 10, 18Tourette Syndrome Association of Indiana24Marion Township Trustee13Transitional Housing17Meals on Wheels8, 22Transitional Housing20Memory Hall Senior Living22Transitiona Bhavior Health Unit20, 23Mental Health America5, 13, 18, 19, 24Union Township Trustee13MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers24United Way of Central Indiana24Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc10Veterans Service Office23Muscular Dystrophy Association24Vietnam Veterans of America24National Alliance on Mental Illness24Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24Washington Township Trustee13National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Stroke Association24Whitestown Town Hall14Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic18Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 16, 20, 23, 24Parkwood Health Care22Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zionsville Community School Corporation6,12Prevent Child A	•	5	•	
Love INCLove In the Name of Christ Marion Township Trustee8, 10, 18 17Tourette Syndrome Association of Indiana Transitional Housing Transitions Senior Behavior Health Unit Transitions Senior Behavior Health Unit United Way of Central Indiana United Way of Central Indiana Veterans Service Office Veterans Service OfficeMorning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc Muscular Dystrophy Association10 Veterans Service Office23 Vietnam Veterans of America24 Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11 Veterans Service OfficeNational Alliance on Mental Illness24 Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24 Washington Township Trustee13National Downs Syndrome Society24 Western Boone Community School Corporation1National Stroke Association24 Whitestown Town Hall14National Stroke Association24 Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4 Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central Indiana24 Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20Parkwood Health Care22 Work One11 Worth Township Trustee13 Viennal Health Services at Ans		18	Tobacco Free Boone County	15
Marion Township Trustee 13 Transitional Housing 17 Meals on Wheels 8, 22 Transitions Senior Behavior Health Unit 20, 23 Memory Hall Senior Living 22 Tri-Area Library 21 Mental Health America 5,13, 18, 19,24 Union Township Trustee 13 MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers 24 United Way of Central Indiana 24 Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc 10 Veterans Service Office 23 Muscular Dystrophy Association 24 Vietnam Veterans of America 24 National Alliance on Mental Illness 24 Vocational Rehabilitation Services 10, 11 National Sundrome Society 24 Washington Township Trustee 13 National Federation of the Blind of IN 24 Western Boone Community School Corporation 11 National Stroke Association 24 Wiltestown Town Hall 14 Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic 18 Witham Emergency Services 2, 16 New Life Recovery Home for Men 4 Witham Health Services at Anson 2, 15, 20, 23, 24 Parkside Pharmacy	Love INCLove In the Name of Christ	8, 10, 18	•	24
Memory Hall Senior Living22Tri-Area Library21Mental Health America5,13, 18, 19,24Union Township Trustee13MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers24United Way of Central Indiana24Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc10Veterans Service Office23Muscular Dystrophy Association24Vietnam Veterans of America24National Alliance on Mental Illness24Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24Washington Township Trustee13National Downs Syndrome Society24Western Boone Community School Corporation11National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Stroke Association24Witc-Women, Infants & Children Program8, 15Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic18Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23, 24Parkside Pharmacy24Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zion Nature Center21St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8	Marion Township Trustee	13	•	17
Mental Health America5,13, 18, 19,24Union Township Trustee13MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers24United Way of Central Indiana24Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc10Veterans Service Office23Muscular Dystrophy Association24Victnam Veterans of America24National Alliance on Mental Illness24Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24Washington Township Trustee13National Downs Syndrome Society24Western Boone Community School Corporation11National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Stroke Association24Witham Family YMCA6, 21New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23, 24Parkside Pharmacy24Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zion Nature Center21Purdue Extension-Boone County8, 11, 13, 21Zionsville Meadows22Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville	Meals on Wheels	8, 22	<u> </u>	20, 23
Mental Health America5,13, 18, 19,24Union Township Trustee13MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers24United Way of Central Indiana24Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc10Veterans Service Office23Muscular Dystrophy Association24Victnam Veterans of America24National Alliance on Mental Illness24Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24Washington Township Trustee13National Downs Syndrome Society24Western Boone Community School Corporation11National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Stroke Association24Witham Family YMCA6, 21New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23, 24Parkside Pharmacy24Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zion Nature Center21Purdue Extension-Boone County8, 11, 13, 21Zionsville Meadows22Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville	Memory Hall Senior Living	22	Tri-Area Library	21
MOPS-Mothers of Preschoolers24United Way of Central Indiana24Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc10Veterans Service Office23Muscular Dystrophy Association24Vietnam Veterans of America24National Alliance on Mental Illness24Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24Washington Township Trustee13National Downs Syndrome Society24Western Boone Community School Corporation11National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Stroke Association24WiC-Women, Infants & Children Program8, 15Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic18Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zionsville Community School Corporation6,12Purdue Extension-Boone County8, 11, 13, 21Zionsville Meadows22Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville Presbyterian Church8, 18St Vincent Health15Zionsville Town Hall14	-	5,13, 18, 19,24	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	13
Muscular Dystrophy Association 24 National Alliance on Mental Illness 24 National Alliance on Mental Illness 24 National Alliance on Mental Illness 24 National Downs Syndrome Society 24 National Federation of the Blind of IN 24 National Federation of Indiana 24 National Stroke Association 24 National Federation of the Blind of IN National Stroke Association 24 National Federation of the Blind of IN National Stroke Association 24 National Federation of the Blind of IN National Rehabilitation Services 13 Whitestown Police Department 2 National Rehabilitation Services 11 National Rehabilitation Services 11 Western Boone Community School Corporation 11 National Rehabilitation Services 24 Whitestown Police Department 24 Witham Emergency Services 2, 15, 16, 20, 23, 24 Witham Emergency Services 2, 15, 16, 20, 23, 24 Witham Health Services at Anson 2, 15, 20 Work One 11 Perry Township Trustee 13 Vorth Township Trustee 13 Viella Meadows 22 Viella Meadows 24 Viella Meadows 24 Viella M				24
Muscular Dystrophy Association24Vietnam Veterans of America24National Alliance on Mental Illness24Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24Washington Township Trustee13National Downs Syndrome Society24Western Boone Community School Corporation11National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Kidney Foundation of Indiana24Wilc-Women, Infants & Children Program8, 15Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic18Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zionsville Community School Corporation6,12Purdue Extension-Boone County8, 11, 13, 21Zionsville Meadows22Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville Town Hall14St Vincent Health15Zionsville Town Hall14	Morning Dove Therapeutic Riding Inc	10	Veterans Service Office	23
National Alliance on Mental Illness24Vocational Rehabilitation Services10, 11Narcotics Anonymous4, 24Washington Township Trustee13National Downs Syndrome Society24Western Boone Community School Corporation11National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Kidney Foundation of Indiana24Whitestown Town Hall14National Stroke Association24WiC-Women, Infants & Children Program8, 15Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic18Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zionsville Community School Corporation6,12Purdue Extension-Boone County8, 11, 13, 21Zionsville Meadows22Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville Presbyterian Church8,18St Vincent Health15Zionsville Town Hall14		24	Vietnam Veterans of America	24
National Downs Syndrome Society 24 Western Boone Community School Corporation 11 National Federation of the Blind of IN 24 Whitestown Police Department 2 National Kidney Foundation of Indiana 24 Whitestown Town Hall 14 National Stroke Association 24 WIC-Women, Infants & Children Program 25 Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic 26 Witham Emergency Services 27 16 Witham Family YMCA 27 Witham Family YMCA 28 Witham Health Services 29 Work One 29 Work One 20 Work One 20 Work One 21 Perry Township Trustee 21 Worth Township Trustee 21 Prevent Child Abuse Indiana 29 Work One 20 Work One 20 Work One 21 Purdue Extension-Boone County 29 Rall All Stonesville Community School Corporation 20 Carporation 21 Zionsville Meadows 22 Salvation Army 23 Zionsville Police Department 25 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 26 Rall 27 Zionsville Town Hall 28 Zionsville Town Hall 29 Time Present Church 30 School Corporation 30 School Corporation 31 School Corporation 32 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 31 School Corporation 32 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 33 School Corporation 34 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 35 Zionsville Town Hall 36 Zionsville Town Hall 36 Zionsville Town Hall 37 Zionsville Town Hall	* * *	24	Vocational Rehabilitation Services	10, 11
National Downs Syndrome Society24Western Boone Community School Corporation11National Federation of the Blind of IN24Whitestown Police Department2National Kidney Foundation of Indiana24Whitestown Town Hall14National Stroke Association24WIC-Women, Infants & Children Program8, 15Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic18Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zionsville Community School Corporation6,12Purdue Extension-Boone County8, 11, 13, 21Zionsville Meadows22Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville Presbyterian Church8,18St Vincent Health15Zionsville Town Hall14	Narcotics Anonymous	4, 24	Washington Township Trustee	13
National Kidney Foundation of Indiana National Stroke Association Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic New Life Recovery Home for Men Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN Parkside Pharmacy Parkwood Health Care Parry Township Trustee Panned Parenthood of Indiana Prevent Child Abuse Indiana Purdue Extension-Boone County St. Joseph Catholic Church St Vincent Health Nuitestown Town Hall Witc-Women, Infants & Children Program 8, 15 Witham Emergency Services 2, 16 Witham Family YMCA 6, 21 Witham Health Services at Anson 2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24 Witham Health Services at Anson 2, 15, 20 Work One 11 Worth Township Trustee 13 Zion Nature Center 21 Zionsville Community School Corporation 6,12 Zionsville Police Department 2 St. Joseph Catholic Church 8 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8, 18 Zionsville Town Hall	•		Western Boone Community School Corporat	tion 11
National Stroke Association Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic New Life Recovery Home for Men Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN Parkside Pharmacy Parkwood Health Care Perry Township Trustee Parevent Child Abuse Indiana Prevent Child Abuse Indiana Purdue Extension-Boone County Salvation Army St Vincent Health Nitham Emergency Services Witham Family YMCA Witham Family YMCA Witham Health Services 2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24 Witham Health Services at Anson 2, 15, 20 Work One 11 Worth Township Trustee 13 Zion Nature Center 21 Zionsville Community School Corporation 6,12 Zionsville Police Department 2 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8, 18 Zionsville Town Hall	National Federation of the Blind of IN	24	Whitestown Police Department	2
National Stroke Association24WIC-Women, Infants & Children Program8, 15Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic18Witham Emergency Services2, 16New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24Parkside Pharmacy24Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zionsville Community School Corporation6,12Purdue Extension-Boone County8, 11, 13, 21Zionsville Meadows22Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville Presbyterian Church8,18St Vincent Health15Zionsville Town Hall14	National Kidney Foundation of Indiana	24	Whitestown Town Hall	14
New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24Parkside Pharmacy24Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zionsville Community School Corporation6,12Purdue Extension-Boone County8, 11, 13, 21Zionsville Meadows22Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville Presbyterian Church8,18St Vincent Health15Zionsville Town Hall14		24	WIC-Women, Infants & Children Program	8, 15
New Life Recovery Home for Men4Witham Family YMCA6, 21Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN24Witham Health Services2, 15, 16, 20, 23,24Parkside Pharmacy24Witham Health Services at Anson2, 15, 20Parkwood Health Care22Work One11Perry Township Trustee13Worth Township Trustee13Planned Parenthood of Indiana15Zion Nature Center21Prevent Child Abuse Indiana4Zionsville Community School Corporation6,12Purdue Extension-Boone County8, 11, 13, 21Zionsville Meadows22Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville Presbyterian Church8,18St Vincent Health15Zionsville Town Hall14	Neighborhood Christian Legal Clinic	18	Witham Emergency Services	2, 16
Parkside Pharmacy Parkwood Health Care Perry Township Trustee Planned Parenthood of Indiana Prevent Child Abuse Indiana Purdue Extension-Boone County Salvation Army St. Joseph Catholic Church St Vincent Health Parkside Pharmacy 24 Witham Health Services at Anson 2, 15, 20 Work One 11 Worth Township Trustee 13 Zion Nature Center 21 Zionsville Community School Corporation 6,12 Zionsville Meadows 22 Zionsville Police Department 2 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8,18 Zionsville Town Hall 14		4	Witham Family YMCA	6, 21
Parkwood Health Care Perry Township Trustee 13 Work One Planned Parenthood of Indiana Prevent Child Abuse Indiana Purdue Extension-Boone County Salvation Army St. Joseph Catholic Church St Vincent Health Parkwood Health Care 22 Work One 11 Worth Township Trustee 13 Zion Nature Center 21 Zionsville Community School Corporation 6,12 Zionsville Meadows 22 Zionsville Police Department 2 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8,18 Zionsville Town Hall 14	Parkinson's Awareness Assoc. of Central IN	1 24	Witham Health Services 2, 15, 10	6, 20, 23,24
Perry Township Trustee Perry Township Trustee Planned Parenthood of Indiana Prevent Child Abuse Indiana Purdue Extension-Boone County Salvation Army St. Joseph Catholic Church St Vincent Health Worth Township Trustee 13 Zion Nature Center 21 Zionsville Community School Corporation 6,12 Zionsville Meadows 22 Zionsville Police Department 2 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8,18 Zionsville Town Hall	Parkside Pharmacy	24	Witham Health Services at Anson	2, 15, 20
Planned Parenthood of Indiana 15 Zion Nature Center 21 Prevent Child Abuse Indiana 4 Zionsville Community School Corporation 6,12 Purdue Extension-Boone County 8, 11, 13, 21 Zionsville Meadows 22 Salvation Army 13 Zionsville Police Department 2 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8 Zionsville Town Hall 14	Parkwood Health Care	22	Work One	11
Prevent Child Abuse Indiana Purdue Extension-Boone County Salvation Army St. Joseph Catholic Church St Vincent Health A Zionsville Community School Corporation 4 Zionsville Meadows 5 Zionsville Police Department 8 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8 St Vincent Health 15 Zionsville Town Hall 16 17 20 21 22 22 23 24 25 26 27 27 28 28 28 28 29 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	Perry Township Trustee	13	Worth Township Trustee	13
Purdue Extension-Boone County 8, 11, 13, 21 Salvation Army 13 St. Joseph Catholic Church 8 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8 Zionsville Town Hall 14 Zionsville Town Hall	Planned Parenthood of Indiana	15	Zion Nature Center	21
Salvation Army 13 Zionsville Police Department 2 St. Joseph Catholic Church 8 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8 St Vincent Health 15 Zionsville Town Hall 14	Prevent Child Abuse Indiana	4	Zionsville Community School Corporation	6,12
Salvation Army13Zionsville Police Department2St. Joseph Catholic Church8Zionsville Presbyterian Church8,18St Vincent Health15Zionsville Town Hall14	Purdue Extension-Boone County	8, 11, 13, 21	Zionsville Meadows	22
St. Joseph Catholic Church St Vincent Health 8 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 8,18 Zionsville Town Hall 14	•		Zionsville Police Department	2
St Vincent Health 15 Zionsville Town Hall 14	•	8	Zionsville Presbyterian Church	8,18
St. Vincentle Street Center 10	-	15	Zionsville Town Hall	14
St. Vincent's Stress Center 19	St. Vincent's Stress Center	19		



Community Partners is...

Family driven

Share with us your needs and we can help connect you to services in the following areas: food, housing, clothing, employment, parenting ideas, budgeting, school, organizing, substance abuse or mental health information and more.

Someone to talk to

Sometimes the best help is just someone to listen, to share ideas and concerns with.

We can meet with you at your home or we are just a phone call away.

Your "system" partner

We have experience in helping people locate local and internet resources. We can aid in completing paperwork and applications. We can attend school and agency meetings with you.

Free and Voluntary

Times are tough, everyone needs a little help. We work together with you on the things you express are important. And, you tell us if you want us to come back.

Community Partners provides...

Service coordination In-home case management

Information and referral A voice for families

Who is eligible...

Those caring for children under the age of 18 and reside in Boone, Hendricks, Montgomery, Morgan or Putnam County.

We are just a phone call away!

Toll Free: 866-431-4451 or 317-745-6496 Office: 1925 Crown Plaza Blvd., Plainfield, IN 46168